
 
 
 

 
 
October 12, 2007 Carson City 
 (775) 684-7740 
 Fax:  (775) 687-8221 
 
 
TO: ALL NON-RESTRICTED LICENSEES AND INTERESTED PARTIES 
 
RE: FANTASY FOOTBALL PROPOSITION WAGERS 
 
 
 The Gaming Control Board (“Board”) has received requests for the approval of 
Fantasy Football Proposition Wagers.  This letter outlines the Board’s position on these 
types of wagers. 
 
 Games based on numbering schemes or associated with what is known as 
“Fantasy Football,” by definition, do not qualify as athletic events and therefore any 
wagers thus associated would be considered to be prohibited per Gaming  
Regulation 22.120. 
 
 This policy, however, does not preclude a licensed Sports pool from creating 
traditional proposition wagers which incorporate a point system provided the criteria is 
specifically defined by the licensee and clearly posted or available within the book. 
 
 Licensees found to be in violation of this policy may be subject to disciplinary 
action. 
 

Any questions regarding this matter should be directed to the Operations Unit of 
the Enforcement Division at (702) 486-2020. 
 
 Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 Randall E. Sayre 
 Member 
 
RES/PJM:bp 
 
c: Dennis K. Neilander, Chairman 
 Mark A. Clayton, Member 
 Enforcement Division – LV 
 Records & Research Services 
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